



Film *making* in Bristol

Bristol Film & Video Society

COMMITTEE MINUTES

Committee meeting held on **Tuesday 9th June 2020**

Meeting commenced at 19:34 p.m.

Present:	Tim Smart (TS), Merlin Goldman (MGo), Graham Egarr (GE), Mark Harrison (MH), Neal Tucker (NT), Lauren Sears (LS), Susan Cockwell (SC), John Cockwell (JC), David Mitchell (DM)
Apologies for absence:	David Price (DP)
Distribution:	The Committee members and attendees plus Bob Bennett, Mike George, Malcolm Stevens

Agenda points	Discussion	Actions
1. Minutes of last meeting	The minutes of the May meeting were approved	
2. <u>Post Mortems:</u> 19 th May – Making Films Under Difficult Circumstances 2 nd June – Previsualisation 27 May & 3 June - Bluestream	<p>The making of ‘God Send, The Epic Quest’ and ‘2001 Parody’. The general view is that it was entertaining and enjoyable and the technology worked well.</p> <p>Well presented by Vincent and interesting. Good attendance with 19 club members and 15 visitors. SC, MGo and Julian to invite visitors again and ask if they would like to join BFVS Yahoo group and Facebook.</p> <p>Graham suggested to invite Bournemouth, Wimbourne and Reading clubs.</p> <p>It was proposed to check with the presenters for permission to record the presentation.</p> <p>May be re-broadcasting for those who missed the showings. A few club films and member’s films were shown.</p>	<p>SC, MGo, Julian</p> <p>GE</p>

<p>3. <u>Future Programme:</u></p> <p>16 June – Matt Harris-Freeth</p> <p>7 July – Editing</p> <p>21st July – Using Masks</p> <p>4 Aug – free 18 Aug – free 1 Sept – free</p> <p>15 Sept – 55th Annual Competition</p>	<p>MH to host the meeting and TS to co-host. Mark will assist Matt with his presentation on his films.</p> <p>2-part presentation. 1st by Mihai Anghel and 2nd by Mark Harrison.</p> <p>2-part presentation by Tim Braithwaite and David James with the making of ‘Apollo 13 Lockdown’.</p> <p>Lauren to ask Pete Mason if available for one of the free meetings.</p> <p>Lauren to ask Declan if he would present a basic introduction to the DaVinci Editing Programme on one of the free meetings.</p> <p>Mini Epic to be held on one of the free meetings.</p>	<p>MH, TS</p> <p>MH</p> <p>LS</p> <p>LS</p>
<p>4. <u>Finance and Membership</u></p>	<p>DM mentioned that the fee for the IAC membership is due at the end of June of £47.67.</p>	
<p>5. <u>Competitions</u></p> <p>Gloucester Inter-Club Competition</p> <p>Gloucester Film Makers Lockdown Challenge</p>	<p>SC suggested that The Runner Up Cup to be included as an award for the runner-up in the Quickie Competition in the Spring Competition. This was agreed by the committee. SC to amend the competition rules to include this trophy.</p> <p>SC has suggested many films to be entered into the SoCo Competition as it is free now.</p> <p>As BFVS is holding the 2021 competition SC has organised the Annual Committee Zoom Meeting on 22 June 2020 inviting Tewkesbury, Worcester and Gloucester clubs. SC and TS to represent BFVS. The location to be arranged in the future. SC has researched Ashton Court as a venue. TS suggested a visit.</p> <p>SC and TS have entered films.</p>	<p>SC</p> <p>SC, TS</p>

<p>6. <u>Website</u></p>	<p>Roger has managed to update the website. A few articles to be added to the News page – Wertheim Cup eulogy, first zoom meeting and Spring Competition.</p> <p>SC has sent Roger an update of competition results for films in the Archive page and details to be amended on the competition calendar page.</p> <p>Graham suggested that TS to inform all club members that the website is now running and available and a big thank you to Roger.</p>	<p>RD</p> <p>RD</p> <p>TS</p>
<p>7. <u>Social Media</u></p>	<p>SC has updated Facebook with information on the next meeting. Also replied to a confusing enquiry.</p>	
<p>8. <u>Club Productions</u></p>	<p>No filming planned at the moment.</p> <p>MGo to organise the completion of ‘Marigolds’ and ‘Monkey Bars’ so they can be entered into the SoCo Competition.</p>	<p>MGo</p>
<p>10. <u>AOB</u></p>	<p>Gordon Young has suggested that due to the present situation with Black Lives Matter and the demolishing of the Colston Statue it would be appropriate to show an edited version of the Clarkson film and wondered if any club members would interested in this project.</p> <p>Merlin mentioned that he has arranged for sub-titles to be included in Zoom meetings.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ The date of the next Committee meeting will be on Tuesday 14th July 2020 commencing at 7:30pm, location hyperspace. ▪ The meeting closed at est. 8:55pm. 	